
 

Julien Fortier  
Secrétaire général 

 

Société québécoise du cannabis  

BY EMAIL Montréal, September 23rd, 2025 
 
 
 
 
 
Subject : Your access to information request # 2025-2026-010 

 
 

This refers to your access to information request sent by email and received at our offices on 
September 11 2025 whereby you wish to obtain information regarding the following:  

• «a complete and up-to-date list of all provincially regulated cannabis dispensaries within 
(Newfoundland, British Columbia, Alberta, Manitoba, New Brunswick, Ontario, Northwest 
Territories, Yukon, Nunavut, Saskatchewan, Prince Edward Islands, and Quebec). I am seeking this 
information for market research, and business development, and would appreciate any available 
details such as: 
- Dispensary names; 
- Physical addresses; 
- Contact information; 
- Operational Status (Active/suspended/closed)».  

 

In accordance with the provisions of the Cannabis Regulation Act, the Société Québécoise du cannabis 
(«SQDC») is the only retailer in Québec can be legally purchased and sold. The cannabis products are 
available for purchase in our in-person stores across the province of Québec and online at sqdc.ca.  

We are pleased to inform you that all available documents regarding the names and physical addresses of 
the SQDC’s stores are readily available on Sqdc.ca. You will find the relevant information on our store 
locator page as well as a list of the lease agreement.  

Regarding the dispensaries located in the other provinces, we recommend consulting the other provinces 
respective authorities.  

You may apply for a review of this decision before the Commission d’accès à l’information. You will find 
an explanatory note regarding the exercise of this recourse, attached herewith.  

 

Best regards,  

 
 
Julien Fortier  
Responsable de l’accès à l’information 
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